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Town of Auburn 
Highway Safety Committee 

December 18, 2019 
(Amended January 15, 2020) 

 
Committee Members Present:  Mike DiPietro, Chairman, Dan Carpenter, Dennis Vieira and 
Sergeant Cashman 
 
Call to Order:  Mr. DiPietro called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM. 
 
Old Business 
 
Mr. DiPietro reviewed the complaint raised with the Board of Selectmen by a resident on Pingree Hill 
Road about safety issues and noise with water being drawn from the brook at the intersection of 
Steam Mill Road and Pingree Hill Road.  The withdrawal of water is not within the prevue of the 
Highway Safety Committee and there is no ordinance against it, but Mr. DiPietro questioned whether 
there had been any accidents reported.  Sergeant Cashman indicated there had not been any 
accidents or complaints filed with the Police Department. 
 
Sergeant Cashman reviewed the status of the three applications for NHDOT Road Safety Audits he 
had sent into the Southern NH Planning Commission as a result of the meeting with them.  The 
criteria were not met as to deaths or incapacitations within the last 10 years, but he will save the 
information if they come back. 
 
Mr. DiPietro noted the intersection of Hooksett and Depot Roads has not been relocated.  It is part of 
overall negotiations with Manchester Water Works, Auburn School District and the Board of 
Selectmen on several items.  They will be discussing several things.  The surveying has been done, 
but a land swap would need to occur in order to accomplish the project. 
 
Police Report 
 
Sergeant Cashman reported 178 stops, 21 summonses, four arrests and four motor vehicle accidents.  
Sergeant Cashman advised that Manchester Road had been closed for 24 hours Sunday to Monday 
as water had gone over the road. 
 
Review November 20, 2019 Meeting Minutes 
 
Mr. Vieira motioned to approve the November 20, 2019 minutes.  Mr. Carpenter seconded the 
motion.  Sergeant Cashman abstained due to absence from that meeting.  Approved 3-0-1. 
 
Next Meeting:  January 15, 2020 
 
Adjourn 
 
Mr. Vieira motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 PM.  Mr. Carpenter seconded the motion, 
with all in favor, the motion carried unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Nancy J. Hoijer, Recording Secretary 


